
Message from Head teacher: What a busy week we’ve had with the Class Tamar residential to Porthpean and our 
Sports Champion visit. Class Tamar were impeccably behaved . Please see the details of what they were up to below and on 
the school website in their class page. One of the highlights was creeping up on Mr Gargan’s tent to wake him up. A huge 
thank you to Ryan Reilly for running our football training and team. The children have thoroughly enjoyed the club and made 
fantastic progress and we have really appreciated the time and effort he has put in to building our FLE team.

Guitar Lessons 
Gavin visits every Friday and provides 
guitar lessons to children at school. If 
you are interested in your child learning 
the guitar please contact the school or 
look online at My Guitar Lessons 
Plymouth. 
Please note - Gavin won’t be in 
school on Friday 7th July.  
 
Argyle Academy Open Sessions  
Under 6/Year 1 and Under 7/Year 2. 
Please see reverse of newsletter for 
dates and locations. For more 
information please contact: 
Adam.Hayman@pafc.co.uk or call 
01752 522202.  
 
Summer Courses at Torpoint YMCA 
Please see reverse of newsletter for 
more details. The Multi-Activity Sports & 
Art courses offer the opportunity to 
enjoy a fun packed day full of sports, 
activities and games. Free lunch 
provided! Ages 5-13 years. The courses 
are FREE for those in care or on 
benefits related free school meals. 
Bookings are open from Monday 26th 
June. 

Dates For Your Diary 

23rd June 2023 CAWSAND 
TORPOINT 
CORNWALL 
PL10 1LR 
 
Tel: 01752 822502 
 
 
Email: head@fourlanesend.cornwall.sch.uk 
Website:  www.fourlanesendprimary.co.uk 

School Nurse Meeting for Year 3 & 4 
Girls - Tuesday 27th June  
The school nurse will be delivering a 
lesson about puberty to all girls in years 3 
& 4 on Tuesday 27

th
 June. At 3.15pm, 

parents and carers of girls in years 3 & 4 
are invited to come in and the school 
nurse will share how puberty is taught 
within school. In the lesson, the girls will 
receive a sample pack of products.   

FoFLES Summer Fayre - Friday 14th 
July 
Please could we have donations for the 
tombola. It might be too warm for 
chocolate, but toiletries or such like would 
be greatly appreciated.  
 
Uniform  
We have noticed quite a few children 
wearing trainers. Please can we remind 
you that these are not part of our school 
uniform and school shoes should be worn.  
If you need to replace any uniform/shoes 
for children in year 6, please buy what will 
be needed for their secondary school.  
 
ParentPay/School Meals Debt 
Please can you make sure you check 
your ParentPay dinner money account 
and pay what you owe as the account is 
still in debit. This is particularly important 
for children who are in year 6. If there is 
an overdrawn balance on any payment 
item this will impact on very tight school 
budgets. Please note that unlike primary 
schools, there is no ‘overdraft/credit’ 
facility on ParentPay in secondary 
schools; if there are no funds available 
school lunches cannot be ordered.  
 

 
 

Fourlanesend Community Primary School 

Class News 
Class Lynher - We have enjoyed  
multisports in PE and learnt the names 
of vegetables in French. In DT, we 
have been planning recipes using sea-
sonal food and in English, we have 
written letters to the mum of the main 
character in our class book - Holes. 
We have continued experimenting film-
ing with different angles in computing. 
By Amelia & Morgan  
Class Tamar - We have had a very 
busy week, all enjoying our fun filled 
residential at Porthpean on Tuesday 
and Wednesday. We tackled the high 
ropes, ladder climb, zip wire and leap 
of faith on our first day, along with a 
silent disco in the evening. On the sec-
ond day, we hit the water in kayaks 
and stand up paddle boards. At school 
we have been studying the theme tune 
to 'The Pink Panther', using instru-
ments to make interesting sound  
effects to correspond with the action on 
screen. In PSHE we talked about 
change and how sometimes we have 
no control over changes that happen in 
our lives, but how we can make  
positive changes ourselves that we can 
control. By Joey and Lydia  
Class Cremyll - We have been prac-
tising running stitch to make our bunt-
ing and have also been practising our 
handwriting. We did multisports with Mr 
M and in geography we have been 
looking at living near the seaside and 
also looked at maps. This afternoon we 
are visiting class Plym as they are go-
ing to read us some stories. By Clara & 
Michael  
Class Plym - We have been throwing 
bean bags using under arm in PE. We 
have also been practising our ball  
control with Mr M. We have been 
learning about the different stages of 
growing and we enjoyed having the 
new children who will be starting in 
September join us on Monday after-
noon. Yesterday, we had an athlete in 
school who showed us how he can flip 
over without using his arms! He also 
asked us to do spotty dogs, press-ups 
and star jumps! By Louise, Mali, Lola, 
Savannah & Sully   

 
 
 
Tues 27th Jun - Parent’s meeting for 
Bath residential, 2.45pm.  
 
Weds 28th Jun - Class Plym vision 
screening.  
 
Thurs 29th Jun - Year 6 trip to Trethorne. 
 
Mon 3rd - Weds 5th July - Class Lynher 
residential trip to Bath.  
 
Fri 14th Jul - FoFLES Summer Fayre.  
 
Mon 17th Jul - Reports sent home.  
 
Weds 19th Jul - Parents drop in session 
regarding reports, 3.30-4.30pm . 
 
Fri 21st Jul - Last day of school.  
Prizegiving and 2pm finish.  

BREAKFAST & AFTER SCHOOL 
CLUB AT  

FOURLANESEND 
7.45am-8.45am 
3:15pm-5:30pm 

For more information and to book a 
place for your child, please contact the 
office.  
Places MUST be booked at least 24hrs 
in advance. 






